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Fayetteville Town Council met in Regular Session on December 19, 
2024, at 6:00 p.m. at Town Hall.        

Present were Mayor Sharon Cruikshank, Recorder Zenda Vance, 
Council Members Stanley Boyd, Okey Skidmore, Lori Tabit, Brian Good, 
and Gabe Peña. Also present were Town Attorney Carl Harris, and 
Town Manager Matt Diederich. Kathy Williams was not present. 

Prayer was offered by Sharon Cruikshank. 

Mayor Sharon Cruikshank called the meeting to order. 

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Sharon Cruikshank. 

Visitor’s Agenda:  N/A 

Financial 

Review and approval of mid-month invoices. Zenda Vance moved to 
approve and Lori Tabit seconded the motion. Motion carries 6-0. 

Unfinished Business 

Discuss and act on Budget Revision. Zenda Vance moved to approve 
and Lori Tabit seconded the motion. Motion carries 6-0. 

New Business 

Discuss and act on request by FCVB for the Wizard Weekend to utilize 
town hall, Court Street road closure and Roy Mooses presentation for 
Saturday, January 25th.  Brian Good moved to approve and Gabe Peña 
seconded. Motion carried 6-0. 

Discuss and act on Court Street closure, in front of the Court House, 
request by Bryant Baker on February 15, 2025, from 7 a.m. - 9:30 a.m. 
for the Cabin Fever Race. Brian Good moved to approve and Lori Tabit 
seconded the motion. Motion carries 6-0. 

Discuss and act on renewal of Text MyGov notification for $2,000.  As 
of now, 244 people signed up for it.  We need to promote it to get more 
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people to sign up. Brian Good moved to approve and Gabe Peña 
seconded the motion. Motion carries 5-1.  Okey Skidmore voted 
against. 

Discuss and act on Police Department Personnel-Police Chief position. 
Glenn Chapman resigned as of December 13, 2024. Brian Good moved 
to go into Executive Session to discuss a Personnel Issue and Gabe 
Peña seconded the motion. The council went into the Executive 
Session at 6:11 p.m. and reconvened at 7:48 p.m. with no decisions 
rendered. 

The council went back to question 5 on the agenda. Okey Skidmore 
moved to hire Tyler “Ty” Hogan as the new Chief of Police with a 6-
month probationary period and Brian Good seconded the motion.  
Motion carries 6-0. Starting salary will be $72,480 and will be revisited 
after the probationary period. Will be reevaluated in 6 months. The 
council also approved, making her salary for the back pay as of 
October 16, 2024. 

Zenda Vance moved to adjourn the meeting.  Meeting adjourned at 
7:55 p.m. 

 

 

________________________________ _____________________________ 

Mayor Sharon Cruikshank                           Recorder Zenda L Vance 


